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13th November 2014
Letter to parents and teachers (14/15-3)

Dear parents and teachers
It is now my regular practice to drop a few lines while | am with my students on their UK Study Tour.

This year, students are to be divided into 3 groups for outdoor activities due to the sheer number of
them. Students were required to complete a placement test based upon which they were assigned to
classes in Year 7 to 10. We have persisted with this over the past years as it has helped spur students
to take their learning more seriously during the tour.

In addition to attending lessons, our trips to various places of interest have also made our study tour
meaningful and enjoyable. We visited Cambridge University and Oxford University where students
learned about university life, and our visits to the museums, Buckingham Palace, the Tower of London,
and France provided students with invaluable experiences which hopefully have widened their horizons
and enriched their understanding. It is also my hope that our study tours not only enhanced students’
individual development but also team work and collaboration among them. Although it is physically
demanding to travel around with large groups of students, it is always a pleasure to observe students’
demeanor and actions during these study trips as it is an indication of the extent of success of our
educational vision.

Despite of the sunny periods during the day, a number of students fell ill because of the cold weather
and tight schedule. | am thankful to the teachers whose outstanding team work has helped not only
students’ learning but also their safety and health care.

| am also glad that students have been co-operative and amenable to instructions and guidance. While
it was difficult to see that students forgot their belongings, left places littered, or left the toilets sloppy
after use, they quickly corrected their mistakes after being reminded. On the other hand, students
demonstrated their willingness to service others. Although it was obvious that they were not used to
doing household chores, they all enthusiastically and responsibly helped clean up the canteen on
roster duties. They also actively participated in discussions and proactively gave their opinions.
Students nowadays may be good at acquiring knowledge, but may fall short of effectively
communicating and working with others. Touring and learning overseas is, indeed, a very good
opportunity for them to better understand themselves and others.

| was also extremely delighted to meet with our graduate students in China Town, UK. It was most
rewarding to see how they have grown into respectful adults who have kept up their love for their alma
mater and teachers.

It is now the third month into our 2014 school year and is time for parents’ class observation and parent
evenings. | trust our ongoing communication, together with students’ commitment to learning, enables
the school, parents and teachers to be effective partners in ensuring a joyful and successful education
for our children.

Wishing you all the best.

Yours sincerely

Dr. LAU, Siu-Ling
Head Principal
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